
 

 

 
 
Workshop began at 5:30pm with a quorum present.   
 
Attendance – Mayor Sam Maxson, Councilor Rick Lafferty, Councilor Karen Phillips, Councilor Charlene Louk, 
Councilor Bryan Gonzalez 
Absent – Councilor Emily Lamm, Recorder Natalie Haddix 
Department Heads – Treasurer Leslie Cummings 
Guests – Bryan Wilson, Jennifer Robinson, Mark Hays  
 
Insurance Workshop: 
 
Bryan Wilson from A.S.K. Insurance Services presented two options for supplemental health insurance.  He 
explained the difference in employee benefits and the cost differences for the town. These supplemental plans are 
not new, and used by many other groups. 
 
Treasurer Cummings discussed the differences in PEIA plans A, B and C, explaining costs, benefits, and 
deductibles on their own, and using the plans in conjunction with the supplemental insurance.  She also explained 
the increased costs to the Town in keeping our current plan due to the 12% PEIA premium increase for 
2025/2026.  With our current employees, this adds approximately $5000 to the Town’s monthly cost. The cost 
savings switching to Plan C, plus Premium Saver, Option 1 (supplemental plan) provides the same or better 
coverage. This will keep the Town’s cost close to $20,000 per month, which is our approximate cost now. 
 
Different scenarios were discussed, and all questions answered, so the best decision could be made to save the 
Town money and provide adequate coverage for employees.  
 
 
The meeting adjourned by acclamation at approximately 6:12pm. 
 
 
  
___________________________  ________________ 
Natalie K. Haddix, Recorder   Sam Maxson, Mayor 
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